
 

Dear Parents and Friends,  
 

Tuesday evening was one of the highlights of the week with the auditorium full of anticipation for the 
óShowcase Concertô, our solo recital evening. We were not disappointed as performance after                
performance showed the amazing range of talent within the music department. My congratulations to all 
those who took part and especially to those doing so for the first time.  
Congratulations also to Phoenix Courtney-Bennett who played so beautifully in our assembly this          
afternoon. 
 

In our Library óRussell Talksô programme, the Junior Russell Talk was given by Alan Raouf-Mairuf, who 
spoke to Year 6 about the Novel Coronavirus and Josh Endacott presented the Senior Russell Talk on 
óWhy people are never satisfied with what they haveô. 
 

The quiz bowl competition for 2019 ï 2020 concluded on Wednesday lunchtime with rounds on logos,  
music and the news. The lead has swapped throughout the competition and, Buchanan House were once 
again victorious, managing to regain their grasp on the quiz bowl trophy for the second year in a row. 
 

On Wednesday evening, a packed Auditorium of pupils and staff enjoyed the Royal Russell óROSCARSô. 
Congratulations to Ms White, Ms Groves and all of the Media Team for an excellent evening of              
entertainment and to the winners: 
 
Best GCSE Editing    Calum Firth 
Best A Level Editing    Rush Shefik 
Best GCSE Cinematography  Sophie Stretton 
Best A Level Cinematography  Matt Lewis 
Outstanding Contribution   Charlie Jones 
Director of Print    Daniel Prefontaine 
Best Video     Philip Stoycheff 
 

We have an amazing range of exciting trips and learning experiences taking place over half-term.         
Yesterday a group of 10 pupils studying Spanish travelled to Zaragoza with Ms Conde for the first part of 
their exchange visit and very, very early on Thursday morning the Ski trip set off for a week in Utah, USA. 
Thank you to Mr Davies, Mr Selby and Ms Faulkner for running this amazing experience.  
 

Our GCSE Historians travelled to Berlin and Munich with Ms Worsfold, Mr Hutchinson, Ms Young and Mr 
Dureau for 5 days of historical exploration and an immersion in German culture. 
A group of 20 Year 7, 8 and 9 pupils travel to the Azores today with Mr Grindrod, Ms Allison and Mr     
Buckley to experience the amazing physical geography of these islands. 
 

At Assembly, I congratulated Emily Hayden de Carbonnieres and Vrutik Patel who are the first pupils to be 
awarded Headmasterôs Certificates for achieving over 75 merits 
 
The Royal Russell Community is still struggling to come to terms with the terrible news, that we received 
this week, the death of Year 6 Pupil, Annalise Luffingham. Year 9 Pupil, Lara Flint shared some thoughts 
with us this afternoon on Annieôs wonderful love for learning and we held a moment of silent prayer for  
Annie and her family. We also gave thanks for the friendship and joy that Annie brought to share with the 
Royal Russell community. 
 

I wish you all a restful half term break. 
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As part of this yearôs safer internet day, a group 
of the senior school digital leaders wrote and 
performed a short sketch for the Lower Junior 
School.  

During Wednesday morningôs assembly, Conor             
Morris, Emily Hayden de Carbonni¯res, Roan  
Ecott and Toby Cascarini taught pupils about 
screen time. They performed a dramatic sketch 
and allowed time for questions afterwards, they 
shared their knowledge about the positive           
aspects of devices, but cautioned that we 
should all make sure we donôt spend too long 
on our devices, and that we should take time to 
enjoy other activities too.  

The younger students definitely enjoyed having some of the óbig kidsô join them and they took away a 
very important message.  

Well done to all the digital leaders who took part! 

Ms Clarke 

Teacher of Science  

Safer Internet Sketch  


